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Election Issues 
Shereen Lerner, SAA Secretary 

At the April meetings in Pittsburgh, it was announced 
that Bruce Smith has been chosen by the membership to 
fill the position of President-elect, Bruce Rippeteau is the 
new Secretary-elect, and Roger An yon and Diane Gifford-

, Gonzalez were elected as members of the Executive Board. 

Following every election there are always questions 
concerning the nominations process and the selection of 
candidates. In particular, this election resulted in amend­
ments to the SAA Bylaws, changes that affect the proce­
dures to be followed by future Nominating Committees. 
The following provisions (italicized) were changed in the 
Bylaws: 

Section I.a. A Nominating Committee, for the 
nomination of officers, members-at-large of the Executive 
Board, and two members of the Nominating Committee, shall 
be composed of four members and a Past Officer. The Past 
Officer shall be the Chairperson of the Nominating Cqm­
mittee and shall vote in case of a tie. A quorum shall 
consist of three members of the Committee and the Past 
Officer. 

Section 2.c. Two of the four members of the Nominating 
Committee shall be elected by the general membership each year 
by mail ballot. The other three members of the Nominating 
Committee shall be elected at the first meeting of the 
Executive Board following the close of the Annual Busi­
ness Meeting of the Society. At that time, the President 
shall submit to the Executive Board a list of at least seven 
names, including two Past Officers. From this list, the 
Executive Board shall, by preferential voting, elect two 
members and a Past Officer. 

The Nominating Committee shall nominate one or 
more member candidates for the offices of Secretary-Elect 
and Treasurer-Elect for the years those offices will be 
vacant. For the other offices, President-Elect, at-large mem­
bers of the Executive Board, and Nominating Committee mem-

and Results 
bers, the Nominating Committee shall nominate at least two and 
no more than three member candidates. All prospective 
nominees must indicate in writing to the Nominating 
Committee their willingness to serve as an officer, as .a 
member-at-large of the Executive Board, or as a member of 
the Nominating Committee. 

These bylaw changes go into effect for the 1994 
Nominating Committee. · 

Two primary issues were raised by the membership 
during this year's election. 

1. Why was there only one nominee for the office of 
Secretary-elect? This question is raised nearly every year 
regarding the offices of Treasurer and Secretary. Both of 
these positions prove difficult to fill because of the 
amount of responsibility that goes with them. Both the 
Secretary and Treasurer spend a great deal of their time on 
Society business. These positions must be filled by in­
dividuals who are willing to make a large time commit­
ment, and who have institutional support for their 
activities. 

2. Why was there a separation on the ballot by gender? 
There is no Society policy to divide the two slates by 
gender. In this particular case, the decision was based 
upon the qualifications of nominees and experience from 
previous elections. It was with great deliberation and 
positive intention that the Nominating Committee 
decided to break the slates out by gender. The Committee 
believed that election of a particular candidate is in part a 
result of name recognition and rank. The Committee 
therefore tried to oppose individuals with comparable 
name recognition, at comparable stages of their careers. 
In this case, the Committee felt that the male nominees had 
greater name recognition and seniority, and therefore 
decided to group them. In turn, the Committee grouped 
three women at the Associate level who they believed had 
similar name recognition and experience. 

Continued on page 3 
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Call for Nominations 

1994 Program Chair 

' This fall the Executive Board of the Society for 
American Archaeology will be selecting an in­
dividual to serve as Program Chair of the Society's 
1994 Annual Meeting, to be held at the Disneyland 
Hotel in Anaheim, California. Anyone interested in 
serving in this capacity, or who would like to 
nominate other individuals, can contact Bruce D. 
Smith for further information: Department of 
Anthropology, National Museum of Natural His­
tory, Smithsonian Institution, Washington, D.C. 
20560; (202) 357-1572; FAX (202) 357-2208. 

Bulletin Editor 

This fall the Executive Board of the Society for 
American Archaeology will be selecting an in­
dividual or individuals to serve as the new Editor(s) 
of the SAA Bulletin. Anyone interested in serving 
in this capacity, or who would like to nominate other 
individuals, can contact Bruce D. Smith for further 
information: Department of Anthropology, Nation­
al Museum of Natural History, Smithsonian Institu­
tion, Washington, D.C., 20560; (202) 357-1572; FAX 
(202) 357-2208. 

New Latin American 
Antiquity Editor 

Latin American Antiquity announces that 
beginning March 1, 1993, all manuscripts and 
queries about manuscripts in progress should be 
addressed to: Dr. David M. Pendergast, Depart­
ment of New World Archaeology, Royal Ontario 
Museum, 100 Queen's Park, Toronto, Ontario M5S 
2C6, Canada. Dr. Pendergast holds the title of 
Editor-designate until the 1993 Annual Business 
Meeting, at which time he will assume the title of 
Editor. The first issue of Latin American Antiquity 
under his editorship will be September 1993. 

After the change in editorship, production of 
American Antiquity and Latin American Antiq­
uity will continue to be handled by the office of the 
Managing Editor. Queries regarding electronic 
production, copyediting, style, and related matters 
should be addressed to: Dr. Teresita Majewski, 
Department of Anthropology, Bldg. 30, University 
of Arizona, Tucson, A'Z 85721; (602) 621-6297. 
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Election Issues and Results, continued from page 1 

The 1992 Nominating Committee was chaired by Don 
Fowler, and consisted of Alison Brooks, Barbara Stark, 
Ruthann Knudson, and Ann Ramenofsky. The Committee 
solicited nominations from the membership..,by way of a 
notice in the Bulletin. Only one nomination -was received 
as a result of the Bulletin announcement--all others came 
from the Committee members personally soliciting 
nominations. SAA members who desire more input into 
the selection of slates, as indicated by comments received 
with some returned ballots, are urged to contact Commit­
tee members when there are calls for nominations. 

NEWS and NOTES 

An interdisciplinary conference on Belize is now 
accepting proposals for individual papers for a March 
1993 meeting in Jacksonville, FL. Chairpersons and com­
mentators in all fields of study are sought. Submission 
deadline is October 15, 1992. Contact: Tom Leonard, 
Conference Coordinator, Department of History, U of 
North Florida, Jacksonville, FL 32216. 

The Journal of the Association of Graduates in Near 
Eastern Studies (JAGNES), now in its third year, is a 
semi-annual publication devoted to graduate student 
scholarship in fields that relate to all areas of Near Eastern 
Studies, both ancient and modern. JAGNES is com­
mitted to providing a forum for graduate students to 
publish articles and book review on any topics in the 
Near (Middle) Eastern fields of study. For subscription 
rates, contact: JAGNES Editor, 250 Barrows Hall, U of 
California-Berkeley, Berkeley, CA 94720. 

The Underwater Archaeology proceedings from the 
1991 meeting of the Society for Historical Archaeology 
(SHA) are now available. John Broadwater is the editor 
for this volume, which contains papers from the Rich­
mond meeting. For copies and prices, contact: SHA, P.O. 
Box 30446, Tucson, AZ 85751-0446. 

The National Endowment for the Humanities Ref­
erence Materials Program supports projects to prepare 
reference works that will improve access to information 
and resources. Support is available for the creation of 
dictionaries, historical or linguistic atlases, en­
cyclopedias, concordances, reference grammars, data 
bases, text bases, and other projects that will provide 
essential scholarly tools for the advancement of research 
or for general reference purposes. Application deadline 
is September 1, 1992, for projects beginning after July l, 
1993. Contact: Reference Materials, Room 318, NEH, 
Washington, D.C. 20506. 

Continued on page 7 

POSTER AWARDS TO 
BE GIVEN AT 1993 

MEETINGS 

Since the establishment of the 
poster sessions at the Las Vegas 
Annual Meeting in 1990, these ses­
sions have become an increasingly 
important component of the an­
nual meetings. Most members 
now recognize that the poster ses­
sions offer an alternative avenue 
for disseminating information, 
providing more opportunity for 
productive interaction with col­
leagues than does a symposium 
presentation. In order to recog­
nize this growth, and to encourage 
future poster sessions, the Execu­
tive Board recently established 
two new awards to be given for the 
first time at the 1993 meeting in St. 
Louis, one for the best student 
poster and the other for the best 
non-student poster. Further 
details will be announced in future 
issues of the Bulletin. 

PROPOSAL DEADLINE 
FOR 1993 MEETINGS 

Thl' de;1dline for compll'led 
symposi,1 proposals and ,1bslr,1cls 
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Distinguished Service Award to John Yellen 
T. Douglas Price, Chair, SAA Distinguished SeNice Award Committee 

We are pleased to honor Dr. John E. Yellen of the National Science Foundation with the 1992 
Distinguished Service Award of the Society for American Archaeology, in recognition of his contribu­
tions to the discipline and its members. John Yellen has served the archaeological community 
through his role as Director of the Anthropology program at the NSF for more than 15 years. During 
his tenure, the Program has improved greatly in its response to and concern for the profession. The 
Anthropology Program has undergone a number of changes designed by Dr. Yellen to better meet 
the needs of the discipline, particularly through the creation of individual panels and programs for 
each of the subdisciplines and for archaeometry. Funding for archaeology, while not sufficient, has 
grown concomitantly with the Foundation, and constitutes the most important source of funding for 
archaeological research. In his continual efforts to increase research funding, John has helped initiate 
new programs such as seed grants, exploratory research, radiocarbon laboratories, archaeometry, 
and systematic museum collections. Moreover, given his long tenure in this sensitive position, he 
has avoided politicizing the program, and has maintained a remarkably fair and unbiased perspective 
on the encouragement and funding of research. 

As a proponent of quality research, John Yellen has time and again sought innovative ways to 
continue support for worthwhile projects and to stimulate new projects, especially among younger 
scholars. Yellen's leadership has also seen an increased awareness of the NSF and its various 
programs. He has worked hard to improve relations between the anthropology program at NSF and 
other funding agencies, such as the National Endowment for the Humanities, the National Park 
Service, and the National Geographic Society. 

John Yellen also has continued his own research, despite the full time administrative work load 
he carries. His interests and publications focus upon the Stone Age of Africa and they are an 
important contribution to the archaeological study of that area. The Society and the profession have 
been well served by Dr. John Yellen' s many contributions and dedicated efforts, and we are delighted 
to honor his service here. 

Crabtree Award to Stuart W. Connor 
Dan F. Morse, Chair, SAA Crabtree Award Committee 

Stuart W. Conner has been chosen as the 1992 recipient of the Crabtree Award for outstanding 
achievement by an avocational archaeologist. Conner, a retired attorney from Montana, has been a 
leader in the Montana Archaeological Society for the past 30 years, serving multiple terms as 
Secretary, President, and on the Fiscal Committee. Recently, a benefactor offered the Montana 
Archaeological Society $25,000 if that' amount could be matched. Leading an endowment fund drive, 
Stu Conner took up the challenge. Writing scores of letters and making dozens of personal contacts, 
he raised more than the required amount almost single handedly. 

However, Stu Conner's contributions to northwestern plains archaeology are far greater than 
those of an organizer and fund raiser. His research in rock art is so well recognized that it is the 
standard used by all others in the region. He has an incredible storehouse of manuscripts, memoran­
da, photographs, slides, notes, and tape recorded interviews with elders in the Crow tribe. He has 
helped numerous individuals by providing access to his written memorabilia and site forms. 

Always pushing the professional community to do more recording before it is no longer possible 
to do so, he has lobbied locally and nationally to get support for research that would help preserve 
cultural resources. Stu has also organized numerous meetings and symposia, that have brought 
together archaeologists and anthropologists from diverse backgrounds to discuss a variety of topics. 
The successes of these symposia were outstanding and the publications that resulted from them will 
remain standards in American archaeology for many years. 

Stu Conner is a remarkable person who has given a tremendous amount to archaeology. The 
text on the plaque presented with the award reads, "Stuart W. Conner is a leader and role model for 
archaeologists and the profession is greatly enriched because he chose archaeology as an avocation." 
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Fryxell Award to Richard A. Yarnell 
Gayle J. Fritz, Fryxell Award Committee 

A central concern of anthropologists for more than a century has been the evolution of agricultural 
societies and the study of ecosystems. Richard Yarnell has had a distinguished career in ethnobotany, 
and has contributed significantly to an increased iihderstanding of prehistoric subsistence and 
environments in North America. In its integration of concepts and data from botany, ecology, 
ethnology, and archaeology, his research exemplifies the interdisciplinary vision recognized by the 
Fryxell Award. 

Richard Yarnell was introduced to economic botany by his father and he did his graduate work 
at the University of New Mexico (M.A.) and the University of Michigan (Ph.D.). He received training 
in paleoethnobotany from Volney Jones, in archaeology from James B. Griffin, and in cultural 
anthropology from a faculty that included Leslie White and Elman Service. Yarnell has analyzed 
archaeobotanical remains, the contents of paleofeces, and living plant communities on archaeological 
sites. He pioneered a systematic method for laboratory analysis of flotation-recovered macrobotanical 
remains. His key theoretical contributions have dealt with the domestication of native seed-bearing 
plants, the effects of human harvesting activities, and the ecological changes resulting from prehistoric 
clearing and burning. No other single individual deserves as much credit for recognizing the 
significance of morphological changes and depositional patterns in the Eastern Agricultural Complex. 
He is currently compiling a bibliography of archaeological plant remains in Eastern North America. 
Adding this information to his computerized archaeobotanical data base and his even more 
phenomenal personal command of the subject, Yarnell has been able to produce masterful regional 
syntheses. 

In recognition of past and continuing contributions to archaeology and botany, the Society for 
American Archaeology is pleased to present the 1992 Fryxell Award for Interdisciplinary Research to 
Richard A. Yarnell. 

Dissertation Award to Lynette C. Norr 
Janet E. Levy; Chair, SAA Dissertation Prize Committee 

The Society for American Archaeology awarded the 1992 Dissertation Prize to Lynette C. Norr 
for her dissertation, Nutritional Consequences of Prehistoric Subsistence Strategies in Lower Central 
America. Dr. Norr completed her dissertation in 1990 at the University of Illinois at Urbana-Cham­
paign under the direction of David C. Grove. The dissertation was nominated for the prize by 
Frederick W. Lange. Dr. Norr is currently a post-dpctoral research associate in the Department of 
Anthropology, University of lliinois, and Associate Director of the Stable Isotope Laboratory. 

In her dissertation, Dr. Norr synthesizes demographic, paleopathological, and stable isotope 
evidence for a sample of over 500 individuals from over 20 sites in Panama and Costa Rica, and applies 
these data to interpretations of nutritional status and health. She demonstrates that these populations 
consumed mixed diets, including terrestrial and marine protein sources, as well as maize. She also 
argues that health status cannot be simply linked to subsistence. Patterns of health and stress are 
related in complex ways to geography, settlement pattern, sanitation, and subsistence strategies. 

One of the great strengths of Dr. Norr's dissertation is the lucid explanation of methodology of 
stable isotope studies of human bone collagen. She is both restrained and sophisticated in her 
interpretations of these very complex analyses. 

The SAA Dissertation Prize Committee also recommended honorable mention to three nominees: 
Dr. Brian S. Bauer for his dissertation, State Development in the Cusco Region: Archaeological Research on 
the Incas in the Province of Paruro (1990, Chicago); Dr. Louise M. Jackson for her dissertation, Nineteenth 
Century British Ceramics-A Key to Cultural Dynamics in Southwestern Alaska (1991, UCLA); and Dr. Carla 
Van West for her dissertation, Modeling Prehistoric Climatic Variability and Agricultural Production in 
Southwestern Colorado: A GIS Approach (1991, Washington State). 
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, Positions Open 

The Maryland State Highway Administration 
Archaeology Group has an immediate opening for an 
archaeologist to assist SHA in its compliance with 
Federal and State historic preservation laws. Respon­
sibilities will include, but not be limited to conducting 
in-house archaeological studies as Supervisory Ar­
chaeologist and managing other project to be com­
pleted by outside consultants. Qualifications: 
working knowledge of Mid-Atlantic archaeology and 
proven ability to write archaeological reports. M.A. 
in anthropology, archaeology, or closely-related field 
is preferred. Historical archaeological experience is 
desirable, as is experience in completing compliance 
studies. This is a one-year, unbenefitted contractual 
position, with the potential for annual renewal. 
Wages will be commensurate with experience, rang­
ing from $10.69-13.36/hr. Submit current resume 
with cover letter and references to: Dr. Ira Beckerman, 
Archaeology Group Leader, Maryland State High­
way Administration, 2323 W. Joppa Road, Brook­
landville, MD 21022; (410) 321-2213. 

Arizona State Parks seeks an individual to fill the 
position of State Historic Preservation Officer I Chief, 
Historic Preservation Section. The position reports to 
the Director of Arizona State Parks and is responsible 
for administering Federal and State historic preserva­
tion programs. Key responsibilities include ad­
ministration of annual budget in excess of $1 million, 
staffing of three citizen committees, and supervision 
of staff of 16; the Arizona and National Registers of 
Historic Places, compliance by Federal and State 
agencies with historic preservation laws, Federal in­
vestment tax and State property tax reduction 
programs, prehistoric and historic property inven­
tory; public programs such as Site Stewards, Ar­
chaeology Week and Preservation Week; Federal 
grants-in-aid and the Arizona Heritage Fund which 
allocates $1.7 million for historic preservation gra'nts. 
The applicant should have familiarity dealing with 
multicultural issues, particularly those applicable to 
the Southwest. Applicant must have a degree in 
anthropology, archaeology, history, architectural his­
tory, architecture or closely related field, and ex­
perience in administering statewide historic 
preservation programs. Resumes will be accepted 
until July 15. Starting date as soon as possible. Salary 
negotiable. Submit resumes to: Personnel Officer, 
Arizona State Parks, 800 W. Washington, Suite 415, 
Phoenix, AZ 85007; (602) 542-6922. 

Ecology and Environment, nation's leading en­
vironmental consulting firm, has senior level Ar­
chaeologist position available. Position requires 5-10 
years of project management experience, managing 
or directing cultural resource investigations in Florida 
and/ or the southeastern U.S. Experience in State and 
Federal requirements, managing teams for Phase 

I,II,III studies, and marketing/proposal writing 
preferred. Masters degree or higher required. Send 
resume and salary history to: Ecology and Environ­
ment, Inc., 1203 Governor's Square Boulevard, Tal­
lahassee, FL 32301. 

The Idaho State Historical Society seeks an ar­
chaeologist to serve as State Archaeologist, Director 
of the Idaho Archaeological Survey, and Deputy State 
Historic Preservation Officer. Responsibilities: 
directs statewide program of archaeological resource 
identification, documentation, and curation at 
regional centers; directs and develops policies for 
historic preservation program and manages person­
nel; reviews, comments, and develops agreements 
related to Section 106 review; advises university, 
State, and Federal archaeologists on laws, regula­
tions, and policies governing archaeological inves­
tigations; promotes public knowledge of cultural 
resources. Qualifications: M.A. or Ph.D. in 
anthropology; knowledge of western North 
American prehistory and history. Contact: Idaho 
State Historical Society; (208) 334--3847. AA/EOE. 

Penn State University--Mesoamerican Ar­
chaeologist: a tenure-track position at Associate to 
Full Professor rank beginning Fall 1993. Candidates 
should have outstanding research records and active 
fieldwork in highland Mesoamerica. Preferred inter­
ests include cultural evolution/ ecology and develop­
ment of complex societies. Contact: Professor David 
Webster, Department of Anthropology, Box B, 409 
Carpenter Building, The Pennsylvania State Univer­
sity, University Park, PA 16802; preferably before July 
1, 1992. Women and minorities are encouraged to 
apply. AA/EOE. 

The University of Missouri, Museum of 
Anthropology has a non-tenure track, staff position 
open for an Associate Museum Curator beginning 
August 1, 1992. An M.A. in anthropology and prior 
experience in computer data base management, cura­
tion and conservation, exhibition, and general 
museum work is necessary. This is a 12 month, 
benefit-eligible position with an annual salary of 
$20,000. Closing date July 1, 1992. Send applications 
with references to: Chair, Museum of Anthropology 
Search Committee, Department of Anthropology, 
University of Missouri, Columbia, MO 65211. 
AA/EOE. 

INFOTEC Research, Inc. (IRI) has both tem­
porary and regular full-time positions available. Suc­
cessful applicants should expect challenging work, 
excellent compensation, and opportunities for advan­
cement. Currently, IRI is seeking: (1) a Senior Histori­
cal Archaeologist; (2) Project Managers/Directors; (3) 
Field and Laboratory Technicians; (4) a Chief Ad­
ministrative Officer (who will report directly to IRI's 
President/CEO); (5) an Assistant Program Ad­
ministrator; (6) a Technical Editor; and (7) a Lithics 
Analyst. The positions are assigned, variously, to 
IRI's offices in: Eugene, OR; Sonora, CA; Fresno, CA; 



i 

\ 

I 
1 

I 
j 
I 
l 
j 

1992 Volume 10, Number 3 7 

or to field locations throughout the western U.S. 
Please send c.v., one-page resume, list of references 
(with phone numbers), and brief letter of interest to: 
Dr. Michael J. Moratto, INFOTEC Research Inc., 423 
W. Fallbrook, Suite 204, Fresno, CA 93711. No 
telephone inquiries. AA/EOE employer. We dis­
criminate in favor of well-educated, industrious, 
capable individuals without regard to "race," eth­
nicity, sex, age, etc. 

Mariah Associates, Inc., a regional environmen­
tal services company, seeks experienced, self­
motivated cultural resources management (CRM) 
specialists to conduct quality research in a CRM con­
text for projects throughout the south-central and 
western U.S. The following immediate full-time, 
salaried positions are available in Austin, TX, Albu­
querque, NM, and Laramie, WY offices: (1) Project 
Managers-M.A. and 5 years of CRM experience; full 
budget, schedule, and contractual responsibility, 36-
42K; (2) Principal Investigators-M.A. and 5 years. 
experience, 32-40K; (3) Project Directors-M.A. and 4 
years CRM experience, 29-35K; (4) Field Directors­
M.A. and 3 years CRM experience, 28-32K; (5) His­
toric Archaeologist-M.A. and 3 years experience, 
28-32K; (6) Crew Chiefs--B.A. and 3 years CRM field 
experience, 21-26K. All positions include complete 
benefit package, attractive bonus, and profit sharing 
plans. Send letter of interest, resume, and salary his­
tory to: Mariah Associates, Inc., Attn: R. McGuire, 
3810 Grand Avenue, Laramie, WY 82070. No 
telephone inquiries. 

The Johns Hopkins University Center for the 
Advancement of Academically Talented Youth 
(CTY) anticipates openings for archaeology teachers 
in its summer residential programs. Two consecutive 
three-week sessions, June 28-July 17 and July 19-
August 8, 1992, will be held at Franklin: and Marshall 
College, Lancaster, PA. There will also be a session 
from July 19-August 8, 1992, at Skidmore College, 
Saratoga Springs, NY. CTY offers college-level in­
struction to students 12-16 in the Humanities, Matp­
ematics, and Sciences. Having taken the SAT in the 
seventh grade, the CTY students have scored as well 
as any college-bound senior. CTY' s Archaeology 
course is designed as the introduction to archaeologi­
cal method and theory. It illustrates technical and 
theoretical concepts through application, particularly 
to the archaeology of the Americas. The course will 
help develop skills in techniques like site survey, 
layout, excavation, and artifact processing. A lab as­
sistant, an upper-division college student, helps with . 

. duties. The salary for the position is commensurate 
with the candidate's education and teaching ex­
perience. CTY provides room and board. Contact: 
CTY-JHU Summer Programs Employment, 3400 
North Charles Street, Baltimore, MD 21218; (410) 516-
0337. 

Contract Archaeology Positions open for Prin­
cipal Investigators in the Washington, D.C. and Hous­
ton, TX offices of 3D/Environmental Services, Inc. at 

full-time, benefited levels. 3D/ESI maintains a Cul­
tural Resources Division involved in an ongoing pro­
gram of CRM consulting, including analysis of 
several large assemblages. Specialties needed in­
clude lithic analysis, ceramic analysis, floral analysis, 
faunal analysis, or underwater. An historic archaeol­
ogy position also possible. Graduate degree and sig­
nificant experience required. Send vita and letter to: 
Dr. David Rue, 3D /ESI, 781 Neeb Road, Suite 5, Cin­
cinnati, OH 45233. 

News and Notes, continued from page 3 

The seventh edition of the Directory of Graduate 
Programs in Archaeological Geology and Geoar­
chaeology is now available. To obtain a copy, contact: 
George Rapp or Sue Mulholland, Archaeometry 
Laboratory, University of Minnesota, Duluth, MN 
55812. . ' 

John F. Rogers, chairman of the Advisory Coun­
cil on Historic Preservation, has submitted his resig­
nation to President Bush. Rogers cited the heavy and 
constant demands of his job as Undersecretary of 
State for Management as motivation for this decision. 

The Society for Historical Archaeology ·an­
nounces the publication of a special issue of the jour­
nal Historical Archaeology devoted to the study of 
gender. Volume 25, Number 4, edited by Donna J. 
Seifert, is a collection of nine articles. providing a 
theoretical and substantive foundation for study of 
gender issues in archaeological research. Contact: 
SHA, P.O. Box 30446, Tucson, AZ 85751-0446. 

Members insured in the SAA Life Insurance 
Plan as of September 30, 1991, will receive a credit of 
15% of their semiannual premium due on the April 1, 
1992, renewal. This marks the 28th consecutive year 
in which premium credits have been granted due to 
the strong financial condition of the Plan, thus further 
reducing the cost of this valuable protection for in­
sured members and their families. Based on the con­
tinued favorable experience of the program, a second 

. credit will also be giv~n to these same insureds on the 
October 1, 1992, renewal, equal to 15% of the amount 
due. Contact: Administrator, SAA Group Insurance 
Program, 1255 23rd St., NW, Washington, DC, 20037; 
(800) 424-9883. 

~· NEWSAND~OTES 3££! 
We have not been able to mdude the regular, 

full-length News and Notes section in this Bul­
letin because of budgetary restrictions that 
limited this issue to eight pages. News and Notes 
will resume in the September-October Bulletin. 
We apologize to those whose submissions could 
not appear in this issue. -....-----



Society for American Archaeology 

808 17th St NW, Suite 200 

Washington, DC 20006 

Aug 6-8 THE SOCIETY FOR 
COMMERCIAL ARCHAEOL­
OGY CONFERENCE, Los An­
geles, CA. Theme: "Driving In 
and Moving Out: Auto Mobility 
in Postwar America". Contact: H. 
Lee David, SCA, 4901 Murietta 
Avenue, Sherman Oaks, CA 91423; 
(818) 788-3533. 

Aug 30-Sept 4 THE 
AUSTRALIAN ROCK ART RE­
SEARCH ASSOCIATION in con­
junction with the 
INTERNATIONAL FEDERA­
TION OF ROCK ART OR­
GANIZATIONS, will host a 
conference at the Cairns Hilton, 
Cairns, Queensland, Australia. 
Contact: AURA, P.O. Box 216, 
Caulfield South, Vic. 3162, 
AUSTRALIA. 

Oct 7-11 NATIONAL TRUST 
FOR HISTORIC PRESERVA­
TION CONFERENCE, Miami, 
FL. Theme: "Multiculturalism 
and Historic Preservation". 

Oct 24-25 DISASTER 
PREVENTION, RESPONSE, 
AND RECOVERY CON­
FERENCE, Massachusetts In­
stitute of Technology, Cambridge, 
MA. Contact: Technology and 
Conservation, One Emerson Place, 
16M, Boston, MA 02114. 

Oct 31-Nov 1 TWO CUL­
TURES:TRADITION AND 
CHANGE SYMPOSIUM, hosted 
by the Collier County Museum at 
the Naples Beach Hotel and Golf 
Club, Naples, FL. Theme: 
"Columbus Quincentennial and 
European Encounters in the Carib­
bean and Southeastern United 
States from a Multi-Cultural Point 

of View". Contact: The Collier 
County Museum, 3301 Tamiami 
Trail East, Naples, FL 33962; (813) 
774-8476. 

Meetings 
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Nov 5-8 EASTERN STATES 
ARCHAEOLOGICAL FEDERA­
TION, 59th Annual Meeting, Al­
legheny Valley Holiday Inn, 
Pittsburgh, PA. Contact: Richard 
L. George, Carnegie Museum 
Annex, 5800 Baum Boulevard, Pit­
tsburgh, PA 15206-3076; (412) 665-
2600 or FAX (412) 665-2751. 

' Nov 12-15 AMERICAN 
SOCIETY FOR ETHNOHIS­
TORY ANNUAL MEETING, 
University Park Hotel, Salt Lake 
City, UT. Contact: Program 
Chair, Dr. William R. Fowler, P.O. 
Box 6307-B, Vanderbilt U, Nash­
ville, TN 37235. 

Dec 6-12 ENVIRONMENT 
AND ARCHAEOLOGY CON­
FERENCE, San Juan, Puerto Rico. 
The Fourth Conference on Rescue 
Archaeology in the New World is 
sponsored by the Organization of 
American States, USDA Forest 
Service, and the World Ar­
chaeological Congress. Theme: 
"Inventory Strategies and Tech-
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nologies in Tropical Forests 
Worldwide". Contact: Dr. Kent 
Schneider, Regional Ar-
chaeologist, USDA Forest Service, 
1720 Peachtree St. NW, Atlanta, 
GA 30367; (404) 347-7250 or FAX 
(404) 347-4448. 

1993 

June 14-16 LITHIC 
ANALYSIS CONFERENCE, U of 
Tulsa. Theme: The Articulation of 
Archaeological Theory and Lithic 
Analysis". Contact: George H. 
Odell, Department of Anthropol­
ogy, U of Tulsa, Tulsa, OK 74104; 
(918) 631-3082. 

1994 

Apr 18-24 59TH ANNUAL 
MEETING OF THE SOCIETY 
FOR AMERICAN ARCHAEOL­
OGY, Disneyland Hotel, 
Anaheim, CA. 

Apr 14-18, 1993, 58th ANNUAL 
MEETING OF THE SOCIETY FOR 
AMERICAN ARCHAEOLOGY, 
Adams Mark Hotel, St. Louis, MO. 
Deadline for completed symposia 
proposals and abstracts for con­
tributed papers, research reports, or 
poster sessions is September 28, 1992, 
and should be mailed to 1993 Pro­
gram Committee, Society for 
American Archaeology, 808 17th St. 
NW, Suite 200, Washington, DC 
20006. Proposals and abstracts must 
be submitted on appropriate SAA 
forms that were mailed too all SAA 
members with their Spring ballot. 
Advance registration forms and fees 
must accompany all submissions. 
Program Chair is Jay Custer, Dept. of 
Anthropology, U of Delaware, 
Newark, DE 19716. 


